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CP 347 – PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE PROHIBITION ON ORDER INCENTIVES IN THE ASIC MARKET INTEGRITY 
RULES 

 

Dear Ms Boulizos 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendments to Part 5.4B of the Securities Markets Rules 
in relation to the prohibition on order incentives. 

A summary of our submission is as follows:  

> The proposed rules - ASX strongly supports the proposed amendment to the Securities Market Rules.  
> Impact on systems - The changes have no impact on ASX systems. 
> Guidance on reasonable steps - ASX supports the proposed guidance in RG 265. 
> Soft dollar incentives - ASX supports enhanced guidance and would also support the inclusion of the controls within 

the rule framework to provide greater transparency to users and enhance market confidence. 
> ASX Market Makers - ASX submits that there should be clear guidance that the proposals do not impact 

arrangements between licensed market operators and market makers.  
 

B1Q1 Do you agree with our proposal? Please give reasons for your answer.  

ASX strongly supports the proposed amendment to the Securities Market Rules. ASX considers it is important to 
encourage on-market liquidity to improve the quality of price formation and thereby enhance investor confidence and 
stimulate competitive pricing. The clarity provided is a sensible measure to protect client interests and enhance 
market quality.  
 
ASX continues to be supportive of ASIC’s approach to payment for order flow. We note that payment for order flow in 
the US reached such a level that it is estimated over 90% of retail order flow from discount brokerages is sold to 
intermediaries and does not reach the public market. This may lead to conflicts of interest in order routing decisions 
such that retail investors do not get the best overall price for their orders. The Chairman of the SEC has recently 
referenced the ‘inherent conflict’ resulting from payment for order flow.  

 
B1Q3 Will the proposal result in any changes to your systems and procedures or increased one-off or ongoing 
compliance or administrative costs? Please outline the impact and give an estimate of these costs. 
 
These changes have no impact on ASX systems. 
 






